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Mark Your Calendar  

November 26 Deadline for making reservations to attend Holiday Dinner.  Further details on page 2 
November 26 Great Decisions, 7 pm at Anne Hanleyôs 
November 28 Non-Fiction Lit, 7 pm at Peggy Connolly's 
December 3 MONDAY Branch Meeting:  Holiday Dinner and EOF Speaker at Klein Creek Golf Club in Winfield 
December 7 AM Lit, 9:30 am at Sue Herrmannôs 
December 14 Film Group.  Film at local theatre with discussion following at Marilyn Wiedemannôs   
January 2  Branch Meeting:  Diversity of Language and Culture in Our Schools, Glen Ellyn Civic Center 
January 4 AM Lit, 9:30 am at Kitty Johanssonôs 
January 9 Board meeting, 7 pm at Jean Lindsey's 
January 16 Memoir Circle, 7 pm at Janette Quinnôs  
January 21 PM Lit, 7 pm  at Peggy Connollyôs 
January 23 Non-Fiction Lit, 7 pm 
January 26 Atrévete a Soñar!: Dare to Dream!, 9 am ï 3 pm at Elmhurst College 
  

    

Annual H oliday D inner  
     Monday, December 3 rd  
 

December brings sugarplums, decorations, musicñand the star attraction:  

our AAUW Fellowship speaker. 
 

Following in a long line of  amazing women (Brazilian frog lady, string theory of  physics fellow, 

Burmese musician, etc.) we will again find ourselves stimulated, intrigued, and educated by a woman 

who satisfied AAUW American Fellow requirements for òscholarly excellence, originality of project 

design, and active commitment to helping women and girls.ó 
 

Justine (Tina) Howe received highest honors for her history BA at Williams College and went on to the University of  

Chicago for a Divinity MA concentrating on Islamic studies both ancient and modern.  Subsequently, at Northwestern 

University, she earned an MA in Religious Studies with a thesis entitled òIslamic Reform, Gender, and the Common Good.ó 
 

 Currently she is writing her dissertation at Northwestern University from which she anticipates a PhD in June, 2013.  An 

exciting detail:  Tina is òouró very own American Fellow.  Our Branch is funding her writing, and she has told us that much 

of  the focus is on our very own DuPage County. 
 

Dissertation Title:  Suburban Islam:  Redefining Family, Authority, and Tradition in Contemporary Chicago. 

Tina will entertain questions following her presentation.  And you may ask them in Modern Standard Arabic, Moroccan 

Arabic, or French as she knows those languages along with English. 
 
 

Enjoy the holiday season with your fellow Branch members at the  
 

Klein Creek Golf Club ,  1N333 Pleasant Hill Road  
Winfield, IL 60190  

Conversation  and Cocktails (cash bar): 6:00 pm  and Dinner  at  6:45 pm  
 followed by the program, AAUW Fellowship Speaker Justine Howe  

Dinner Entrees (soup, salad, and dessert included):  
 

  

   Wheaton-Glen Ellyn  
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Sauteed  Boneless Breast of Chicken  topped with a basil cream sauce  - $29  
 

Pork Loin  slow roasted with rosemary and thyme served with a rosemary pork sauce - $29  
 

Fresh Atlantic  Grilled Salmon   topped with tomato bruschetta - $30  
 

Reservation  payment  and  order  due  November  26,  2012  
 

Donðt miss this evening.  It is always an AAUW highlight! 
Reserve NOW  ë make sure you plan to attend.  

 

(Look for the reservation and entree selection form at the end of this issue of Twigs.) 
 

             
 

  

Dinner Meeting Hospitality:  Volunteers are needed to assist with set up for the Holiday Dinner at 5 PM on the day of the 
event.  Please contact Maureen Sheehan (info above) if you would like to help out, subject line - 'Dinner Meeting Hospitality'.  

 
 

A Leaf from the President        Phyllis Fogel                   630-629-7911          prfogel@live.com 

ñRemember this December, That love weighs more than gold!ò       Josephine Dodge Daskam Bacon 
   

Have a warm and wonderful Holiday season, everyone.  Enjoy the hustle and bustle of the Season and may it be 
filled with family and friends and delicious food.  Take time to hear the sounds of music and bells, the aroma of fresh firs both 
inside the house and out, and the touch of warm materials. Try to find the balance between working hard in preparations and 
enjoying the season. Please consider making an end of the year donations to the Educational Opportunities Fund. (More ñEOF 
givingòdetails in this issue, page 4.)We know it goes for great causes.   

 

 
 

Membership                            Kitty Johansson                  630-613-9495         kathrynj@herpersgmbh.com 
We are delighted to have reached 125 in membership with the new addition of Janette Scheer of Bloomingdale. 

Janette has a BS from University of Wisconsin, Oshkosh, in Special Education, and an MS in Health Services Administration 
from Governors State. She is retired. We welcome her to the Branch. 
 

There will be a special social 1/2 hour at 5:30 PM before the Banquet officially starts at Klein Creek for the 2012 new members  
of our Branch and the Neighborhood Chairs. A photograph will be taken of the "Class of 2012", and each Chair 
will introduce the new members from her neighborhood to the meeting at large. We look forward to welcoming them, and to 
getting to know them in the Branchôs various on-going activities. 
 

Sharon Kendall has placed Branch and National brochures in the Wheaton Library and they seem to be disappearing!" 
Anyone else who wants to drop some off to their libraries.......please let me know. It's good to get the word out in a variety 
of ways. Also, don't forget the Shape the Future discount applies to anyone who joins at the Holiday Dinner. That's 
$53.50 instead of $78.00 - but all must be completed ï AND paid - that night. 
 
 

Directory Update Jane Palmer                    312-403-6434          jfpalmer@comcast.net 

Anika Bishka has a new email address.  Please change 
her email address to anbishka5@yahoo.com. 
 

Sherry Yarema has a new address and telephone number: 
 

Yarema, Sherry   (630) 404-5225 

syarema126@aol.com 
18294 W. 58th Place, #14 
Golden, CO 80228 

BA  Chemistry St. Olaf College 
MAT   Northwestern Univ. 
Neighborhood: Outside Illinois (9) 

 
 
 

New Member:  We have one new member. 
 
* Scheer, Janette  (708) 220-7024 

jntsche@gmail.com 
120 Villa Way 
Bloomingdale, IL 60108 

 
BS  Special Education        Univ. of Wisc./Oshkosh 
MS  Health Services Admin.      Governors State Univ.  
Neighborhood: N Glen Ellyn (5) 

 
 
 

  

mailto:prfogel@live.com
mailto:jfpalmer@comcast.net
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Branch Programs               Laura Desmarais lkdesmarais@gmail.com   (630) 871-1564 

     Jane Palmer  jfpalmer@comcast.net                                     (312) 403-6434 

We are going to enjoy a change of venue for our December meeting ï with dinner and a cash bar, no less!  But 
come January, we will get back to our usual routine and, on Wednesday evening, January 2, 2013, we will return to 
the Glen Ellyn Civic Center.  

Our January program will be ñDiversity of Language and Culture in Our Schoolsò.  Our speaker is Mehret Asgedom who came to 
Wheaton in the 1980ôs with her family from Ethiopia.  She is now an ELL teacher in District 200 (Franklin Middle School, 
Wheaton).  She will discuss her students and how she helps them learn American language and culture without losing their own 
cultural identities.   

Looking ahead:   On February 6, we will meet at the College of DuPage for a panel discussion, ñDealing with Sexual Violence 
on Campusò.  Sue Herrmann and Laura are putting a lot of time in effort into this program.  It promises to be an excellent 
opportunity to raise awareness on this topic at COD and in the community. (More details in this issue, page 4.) 
 

On March 6, we will be back at the Civic Center to discuss Days of Destruction, Days of Revolt.  New member, Cathy Nelson, 
has volunteered to lead the Immokalee discussion and Winifred Creamer will lead Pine Ridge.  If you are interested in leading 
the Southern West Virginia or Camden, NJ, topics, contact Laura or Jane. Three branch copies of the book are now circulating 
among Branch members. Contact Laura or Jane if you would like to be on the circulation list. 
 
 
 
 

Your Branchôs Board at Work             Kimberly Thacker, Secretary            630-665-4631                 kjthacker@comcast.net 

Board action and discussion in November: 

¶ The Board agreed to have a purse, scarf, and accessories raffle at the May Banquet to replace the previous Basket 
Raffle.  Members will be asked to donate gently used purses and other fashion accessories for this fundraiser which 
helps pay expenses for Branch leaders to attend state and national AAAW events. 

¶ The Board voted to contribute $7500 to the Marjorie Robinson and Katharine Storm Research and Projects Grant 
and $625 to the AAUW Legal Advocacy Fund. The $7500 is from the proceeds from the 2012 Used Book Sale. 

       The Legal Advocacy Fund contribution is budgeted out of operating expenses from dues income. 
 

Board meetings are always open to the entire Branch membership.  Notify Phyllis (630-629-7911) if you plan to attend. 
 
 

 
 
 

Atrévete a Soñar!: Dare to Dream!        Suzanne Elger            630-942-1327     selger@mac.com   
                    Saturday, January 26, 2013, 9:00 am-3:00 pm at Elmhurst College 
Dare to Dream is a one-day conference for Latina middle school girls. Latina middle school girls and their mothers 
and/or mentors are invited to a Saturday conference on the Elmhurst College campus that focuses on the 
personal, professional and financial value of education in general and higher education in particular.  
 

The Elmhurst, Lombard, Downers Grove and Wheaton-Glen Ellyn AAUW Branches sponsor this event. We need volunteers to 
help with a variety of activities such as set-up, breakfast, registration, or accompanying the students to sessions. You can 
volunteer as little as three hours or all day.  
 

It is an uplifting experience to see these young girls getting excited and interested in further education and being exposed to 
many different career opportunities. The energy of the girls is contagious. Come join us for this great day! 
 

Contact Suzanne (info above), if you can help out with the Dare to Dream conference on Saturday, January 26, 2013. 
 
 

 
 

 

Book Sale News                         Jean Lindsey                    630-665-5849                          jeanlindsey15@comcast.net 

No book sorting expected until after the first of the new year. There are 225 completed boxes in the shipping container 
and the receiving area at Pond Athletics is clear and awaiting new donations. 

 

Recently Jane Palmer sold on eBay a few curios that did not sell at the 2012 sale.  These netted $430.79 (primarily from the 
rare 1st edition of V) to augment the proceeds from the sale and go toward this yearôs sale expenses. She has not been able to 
sell two boxes of loose sheet music that came in with a donation of books for the 2012 sale.  Two boxes of 19th century sheets 
sold but we still have two boxes of early 20th century sheets. Is there anyone out there who would be interested in them (for 
free)?  Two boxes of Sheet Music-1900-1920's, piano -- classical, waltz, duets, drawing room favorites, many are for piano 
teachers. Some duet pieces, too.  Condition is OK considering that many are over 100 years old.  Over 90 pieces in total.   
 

Contact Jane Palmer if you would like to see pictures or can give them a home.  Someone creative might be able to use them in 
a decorating project.  If not, we will donate them to one of the local thrift stores.   
 
 
  

mailto:kjthacker@comcast.net
mailto:selger@mac.com
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Educational Opportunities Fund  (EOF)     Marilyn Mayer Wiedemann    630-858-2091   hillarlyn@wowway.com                                        

                                                                                         Linda Johansen           630-871-1933           lindajohansen@sbcglobal.net 

At the Branch meeting you saw photos of 40 women whom this Branch has supported in various academic 
endeavors since 2004.  You also heard some of the presentation topics fellowship recipients have covered at our 
annual dinner honoring AAUW fellows.  And finally, since it was her birthday, that night you heard a little more about 

Marie Curie for whom AAUW purchased 1 gram of radium.  (Alas, her notes are so radioactive that they are still stored in a lead 
vault, untouched and untouchable.) 
 

AAUW funds many fellowships and grants.  Currently our Branchôs Used Book Sale funds a Research and Project Grant, though 
in the past we have funded  AMERICAN FELLOWSHIPS.  These fellowships principally support 1.) Women doctoral candidates 
completing dissertations and 2.) Scholars seeking funds for postdoctoral research leave from accredited institutions.  There is 
also a third category which funds  3.) Summer or short-term research publications. Such grants support women college and 
university faculty and independent researchers as they prepare research for publication.  These grants are awarded to tenure-
track, part-time, or temporary faculty as well as new or established researchers at universities. 
 

You may be someone who qualifies or know someone who qualifies for these. Think about it! 
 

For the past several years, our Branch has additionally given scholarships to Wheaton and Glen Ellyn high school girls to help 
them attend College of DuPage.  We are proud of this effort also.  Ask Marilyn or Linda if you want to learn more. 
 

EOF Gift Appeal.  As you consider year end donations to worthy causes this year, please consider your own Branch AAUW 
Educational Opportunities Fund. Writing a check to "AAUW Funds" with the memo "Fund #4318" will do the trick. Any amount is 
great.  Donations to this Fund are tax deductible.  And the sooner we complete this grant, the sooner worthy women will be able 
to be funded in their work. 
 

Our Branch's Marjorie Robinson/Katharine Storm Research and Projects Grant (named for two esteemed members of our 
Branch) will be complete at the amount of $75,000. The Branch has thusfar contributed   $60,330.00, so the Grant will be 
complete with an additional$14,670.00. The Book Sales of 2013 and thereafter will contribute to this grant until it is completed.  
The stipulations for completing this grant state that it must be complete by 2017. 
  

You may mail the check to AAUW, or give it to me to batch with other checks (and a Branch form)  OR you can contribute online 
by going to www.aauw.org, clicking on the GIVE square, then clicking on DESIGNATE A GRANT, and choose IL-Marjorie 
Robinson/Katharine Storm Research and Projects Grant. You may use your credit card. 
 

 
 

 

Eleanor Roosevelt Fund Walk/Run/Ride           Sharon Garney           630-469-3926              garneys@sbcglobal.net   
I am happy to share with you that we have raised $615.00 for the Eleanor Roosevelt AAUW Foundation. It was a rainy 
 fall morning and we had 9 participants for the event who braved the weather and then enjoyed a cozy social time at 
Caribou Coffee. 
 

Thank you to these generous contributors:  Kathleen Swartz, Maryann Oblak, Susie Gullickson, Margaret McGrath, 
Marilyn Mayer Wiedemann, Winifred Creamer, Phyllis Fogel, Sue Langguth, Sharon Garney, Sandy Lopata, Kimberly 
Thacker, Donna Staples, Majorie Robinson and Kathy Van Teylingen. 
 

The AAUW Eleanor Roosevelt Fund for Women and Girls supports fellowships for public school teachers, an annual Teacher 
Institute, a Forum on Educational Equity, and groundbreaking research that has changed the way scholars, policy-makers, and 
the general public think about the experiences and needs of girls and women. 
 

Our event concluded in Wheaton where we shared a cup of coffee and cake. It was a wonderful event. If you didn't attend, make 
time to join us next year! Thank you all!  
 
 
 

 

Legal Advocacy Fund (LAF)           Sue Herrmann         630-665-9221                 sherrmann710@gmail.com 

The sexual harassment of students, including sexual violence, interferes with studentsô right to receive an 
education free from discrimination, and in the case of sexual violence, is a crime. Title IX of the Education 
Amendments of 1972 and its implementing regulations, prohibit discrimination on the basis of sex in education 

programs or activities operated by recipients of federal financial assistance. Our plans for a panel discussion on this 
important topic at the College of DuPage are coming along nicely.  
 

The panel will feature five members from the educational community: Susan Martin, Dean of Students at the College of DuPage; 
Darlene Ruscitti, Regional Superintendent of Schools; the Director of Womenôs Athletics at the College of DuPage; Scott Heck, 
Title IX Coordinator of the College of DuPage; and Joseph Mullen, Chief of Campus Police at the College of DuPage. I will be 
acting as panel moderator and AAUW spokeswoman.  
 

We have also invited the four 2012 recipients of our Branchôs Higher Education Incentive Awards to come to the forum to help 
us showcase the support that our Branch gives to women seeking a college education. Thus far, two of these women have 
agreed to come: Olivia Doering from Glenbard South HS, and Carla Omelas from Glenbard West HS. Both women are presently 
enrolled at the college and are excited about coming to the forum.  
 

So please keep February, 6, 2013 on your calendar to join us at 7:00pm in the SRC building, Room 2000 on the COD campus. 
 
 
 

mailto:hillarlyn@wowway.com
http://www.aauw.org/
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Public Policy                Shirley Kessler                 630- 621-6571        shirleykessler3@gmail.com                                 

Congratulations to our Branch for helping to register 1,000 voters at COD! We partnered with DAWN 
voter advocates to steer unregistered students and others to register.  
 

From Carolyn Garfein, AAUW President:  The 2012 election was a show of force by women, and the 
results proved it. Women didnôt just shape this election; they broke new ground. Women were 53 
percent of the electorate. Voters under the age of 29 represented 19 percent of all voters, way up from 
their 12 percent share in 2010 and even higher than their 18 percent share in 2008, which was thought 

to be a record-breaking year. Thank you to the states and branches that made voter education and mobilization a priority. Thank 
you to the AAUW leadership who advocated for state ballot initiatives and won protections for marriage equality, reproductive 
rights, and education for all. Thank you to the phone bank volunteers who chatted throughout the night with strangers, and to 
the tabling volunteers who showed people how to register to vote. Thank you to the AAUW member who faced her fear of public 
speaking to talk to college students about voting. Thank you to the AAUW members and branches that inspired everyone 
around them with their passion. Thank you all so very, very much. 
 

Although our work to advance education and equity for women and girls is far from over, today we can sit back and give 
ourselves a pat on the back for a job well done. I know the Itôs My Vote: I Will Be Heard campaign can claim a part of that. 
AAUW has put together a wrap-up of the election and the outcome of state ballot races AAUW took a position on. Itôs amazing 
to see all that we have done.  Go to www.aauw.org to see complete results in the following areas: 
 

Results 

¶ Women Made Up Over Half of Voters 

¶ Record Number of Women Elected to Congress 

¶ New Hampshire Elects All-Female Congressional Delegation 

¶ AAUW Evaluates Ballot Initiative Outcomes 
Post-Election Issue Analysis 

¶ Fight for Fair Pay Continues 

¶ Womenôs Health in the Next Two Years 

¶ Student Financial Aid Changes Expected in 2013-14 Academic Year 
 
District 6 Winner  DuPage County Forest Preserve Commission : Branch Member  Shannon Burns (D)  

With all precincts reporting, the District 6 seat went to Wheaton-Glen Ellyn AAUW member Shannon Burns, who edged 
Republican Al Murphy by just 596 votes (28,714 to 28,118). She is the first Democrat to be elected to the Commission since the 
board became independent a decade ago. She was also the only Democrat to be elected Tuesday night.  
 

She replaces current Commissioner (and Branch member) Roger Kotecki, who will step down from the position after 20 years.  
 

  

STEM                                         Virginia Highstone                                    630-469-8091                                 highstone@sbcglobal.net 

 Encouraging young women to pursue careers in science, technology, engineering, and 
mathematics is an important element in advancing AAUWôs mission.  Some parents ï and even 
teachers ï do not envision women working toward career paths in these fields; girls may have 

problems finding peers who share their interest.  There are, however, websites, aimed at girls themselves, which encourage 
their interest, give them access to the stories of women working in STEM fields, and provide them with up-to date information 
appropriate to their grade level.  Two of the best of these are www.engineergirl.org and www.engineeryourlife.org.  The first is 
aimed at middle school girls and the second at high school girls.  If you know of a young woman who is interested in engineering 
as a career, these will give her information which is current, interesting, and aimed directly at her.  Check them out.  

 
 
 

 

 

History and Cuisine of the Spice Routes        Peggy Connolly   630-665-5309        connolly.peggy@gmail.com 
                                                               Pat Kaczor             630-653-7365                  pk3872@att.net 
The next Spice Routes dinner and discussion will take place February 21. To honor Black History Month, we will 
discuss the Spice Routes in Africa, and enjoy an African potluck dinner. If you like to plan ahead, the following 
meeting will be April 11, with the topic of the Spice Routes and the Crusades. You may want to peruse Shadow of 

the Silk Road by Colin Thurbron for background, though it is not ñrequiredò reading. 
 
 

Memoir Circle                                                           Janette Quinn             630-480-0648            Jan@LivingStories.us 
Memoir Circle Begins.  Join us at an inaugural gathering on Wednesday, January 16  at 7 p.m. at Janetteôs home.  
We will begin by defining the group's process in encouragement of writing our own life-based stories. While no 
similar writing experience is needed, if you did not attend the November 7 meeting and would like ideas for 
preparation, please call or write me and I'll forward them to you. Also, please RSVP by January 15 so that I have 

adequate copies of material for everyone.  
  

http://blog-aauw.org/2012/11/07/women-and-the-2012-election/
http://www.aauw.org/
http://www.aauwaction.org/my-vote/update/11-8-2012/#c
mailto:highstone@sbcglobal.net
http://www.engineergirl.org/
http://www.engineeryourlife.org/
mailto:connolly.peggy@gmail.com
mailto:Jan@LivingStories.us


   Twigs ïDecember - Page 6 
 
 

A .M. Lit Group                Kathy McCullough             630-653-8971                                   kathy.mccull@sbcglobal.net 

On December 7, we discuss The Great Gatsby by F. Scott Fitzgerald at the home of Sue Herrmann with Sue Balk as 
discussion leader and Jan Austin our co-hostess. Discussion may focus on whether this book is a ñsymbol of the 
failings of Capitalism, a commentary on the gap between haves and have-nots (The Gatsby Curve) or a classic story of 
the American Dream.ò 
 

Looking ahead, on January 4,we will be discussing The Absolutely True Diary of a Part-Time Indian by Sherman Alexie 
at the home of Kitty Johansson. Jane Palmer is discussion leader and Jan Austin co-hostess. 

 

The Glen Ellyn Public Library obtains a small supply of the selected books a month before the discussion. If you wish to be 
added to my distribution list, please contact me. 
 
 
 

P. M. Lit Group                         Kimberly Thacker                630-665-4631                                          kjthacker@comcast.net 

After a mid-winter break (no meeting in December), PM Lit begins the new year with Alice Hoffmanôs The Dovekeepers. 
Hoffman takes us back two thousand years to the Roman defeat of the Jews at Masada as told from the perspectives of several 
women who seek refuge in the stronghold built by King Herod. The story explores survival and dignity under brutal 
circumstances.  ñHoffmanôs Judean world is one of religion and tradition, of myth and magic: a world where everything in it has 
significance...symbolic or real.ò She acknowledges that she is neither a historian nor a religious scholar [but] declares that the 
novel is meant to ñgive voiceò to the women who participated in the Jewish struggle, whose stories ñhave often gone unwritten.ò 
 

Weôll meet at 7pm Monday, January 21 at Peggy Connollyôs home (630) 665-5309.  Laurie Oberhelman will lead the discussion. 
 

Our February book will be Proust Was a Neuroscientist by Jonah Lehrer. 
 
 

Non-Fiction Lit Group                      Margaret McGrath                       630-942-0980               margmcgrath@yahoo.com 
The non-fiction lit book group will meet on Wednesday, November 28, at Peggy Connolly's home to discuss House of Stone: A 
Memoir of Home, Family, and a Lost Middle East by Anthony Shadid. This book provides a subtle but powerful insight into the 
Middle East. Shadid memoirizes a lost world, documents a shifting Middle East and provides insights into a volatile landscape. 
This is a story about dislocation, about the effects of years and years of war, about the meaning of family and about trying to find 
some center point of attachment. The author was a two- time Pulitzer Prize winner for his war correspondent reporting for both 
the Washington Post and the New York Times. Anthony died tragically earlier this year of an asthma attack while attempting to 
cross into Syria on horseback. He was forty three. On the day of his death, NPR devoted the entire day to honoring Anthony. 
There may not be another correspondent working in the Middle East today who can provide Anthony's insight. Anthony was a 
native of Oklahoma where his family immigrated from Lebanon after the break-up of the Ottoman Empire and the redistribution 
of land by the French and English.  
 

Pam Starr will be leading this discussion. The Starr family has known the Shadid family since the 1920's and Pam's family has 
known the Shadid family since just after WWII.  
 

Consider joining us for a post-Thanksgiving discussion. If you wish to be added to the e-mail list to receive updated notices 
about the book group meetings, please contract margmcgrath@yahoo.com. 
 
    * * * * *Books selected for all Lit groups are posted at www.wheaton-glenellynaauw.org  (click Book Lists)  * * * * * * 
 

 

 

Film Group                          Marilyn Mayer Wiedemann            630-858-2091                     hillarlyn@wowway.com                                    

Film Group will be meeting Friday, December 14. Join us for our annual Carols and Conversation, and oh yes, a film. 
We will meet at the home of Marilyn Wiedemann which has become a bit of a tradition with the group.  Members are 
welcome to play and sing carols at the piano, or take down the guitar from the wall and play it.  With luck, our member 

troubadour Roger Kotecki and his wife will join us.  (Roger is developing quite a following at the coffee house circuit.) 
 

The movie choice will be announced during that week, and notification will be by email, so be sure you're signed up.  
 

Last month Jean Lindsey hosted the group and led a lively, well researched discussion of the film Skyfall.  This 50
th
 anniversary 

James Bond extravaganza is being praised by critics, and even Bob Lindsey, reader of all James Bond books, thought it was 
suitably entertaining.  We learned that Sean Connery got the original part in a contest, and he wasnôt even first choice.  Sue 
Langguth could name all 7 actors who played Bond.  (Can you?)  The group passes along a thumbs up for this film, and 
encourages it for your holiday viewing.  It may or may not support the mission of AAUW. 
 
.  

Great Decisions                          Winifred Creamer               630-462-9289               llywinda@yahoo.com                                   

We did not get enough people for our discussion in October, so we are passing the withdrawal from Afghanistan. 
For November, we are meeting on the Monday after Thanksgiving, November 26 at 7pm to discuss  State of the 
Oceans: Waves of Change,Topic 6 in the 2012 Great Decisions book. We will meet at the home of Anne Hanley.  

      Let me know if you have questions. 
 

The 2013 briefing books should become available soon, and Iôll order for those who would like to go in on a group order. The 
discounts usually defray the cost of shipping. 

 

Please let Anne or me know if you plan to attend the meeting. I look forward to seeing you there. 
 

  

mailto:athy.mccull@sbcglobal.net
mailto:kjthacker@comcast.net
mailto:margmcgrath@yahoo.com
mailto:margmcgrath@yahoo.com
http://www.wheaton-glenellynaauw.org/
mailto:hillarlyn@wowway.com
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Hot Topics and Upcoming Events  
Care2.com  Wheaton-Glen Ellyn Branch member and Downers Grove Branch Public Policy chair Marti Sladek had a blog note 
she wrote on Facebook about abortion go national on the Care2.com website in October.  Marti is a frequent political, legal and 
public policy commentator on social media. Here is the link: 
 

http://www.care2.com/causes/abortion-is-more-than-a-choice.html 
  

Graduating to a Pay Gap, the latest research report released by AAUW on October 24, shows how the gender pay gap affects 
the student loan debt burden for women college graduates. You may have seen it featured on the front page of the Chicago 
Tribune business section November 19. The report is an update of the 2007 AAUW report, Behind the Pay Gap, which found 
that just one year after college graduation, women are paid only 80 cents for every dollar men are paid. 
 

Help spread the word about this important research report.  Following are some sample tweets and Facebook posts: 
 

Are you graduating with a cap and gown? Or a Gap And Gown?  AAUW reports on the wage gap for new grads. 
Is there a wage gap as early as one year out of college? AAUW analyzes the newest data. 
Surely the wage gap doesn't affect youéright? See what AAUW groundbreaking research has to say. 
Recent grads: you may face discrimination starting with your first paycheck. Learn more from  
http://aauw.org/GraduatetoaPayGap/index.cfm.  You may download the full report. 
 

AAUW has studied the issue of pay equity for more than a century. This latest research was funded in part by the Mooneen 
Lecce Giving Circle, which inspires volunteerism and charitable giving dedicated to improving the lives of women and girls. 
 

 
 

Complete listing of the Wheaton-Glen Ellyn AAUW Board, Interest Group Chairs and Non-Board Leadership for 2012-13 

is in the Membership directory and online at the Branch website:  www.wheaton-glenellynaauw.org. 

  
OFFICERS:   President Phyllis Fogel   630-629-7911 prfogel@live.com 

Co-Program VPs          Laura Desmarais  630-871-1564 lkdesmarais@gmail.com 
                and Jane Palmer 312-403-6434 jfpalmer@comcast.net                                  
Membership VP    Kitty Johansson   630-613-9495       kathrynj@herpersgmbh.com  
Secretary    Kimberly Thacker  630-665-4631 kjthacker@comcast.net  
Treasurer    Bonnie Gahris    630-469-2256   bgahris@gmail.com  

 
 

 
 

 
 
  

 
 

 
 

    

Annual Holiday Dinner - Reservation form due Monday November 26, 2012   ( Donðt Be Late!) 
  

Name ________________________________________ 
  

Choose one:  
 

 Chicken - $29 ______     Pork - $29 ______    Salmon - $30 _______ 
  

Please return this form and a check payable to Wheaton Glen Ellyn AAUW to  
Maureen Sheehan, 227 Orchard Lane, Glen Ellyn IL 60137  

      

Mission:  AAUW advances equity for women and girls 
through advocacy, education, philanthropy, and 
research. 
 

Membership:  In principle and practice, AAUW values 
and seeks a diverse membership. There shall be no 
barriers to full participation in this organization on the 
basis of gender, race, creed, age, sexual orientation, 
national origin, class or disability. Membership is not by 
invitation. 
 

Legal Advocacy Fund:  AAUWôs Legal Advocacy 
Fund provides funding and a support system for 
women seeking judicial redress for sex discrimination. 
 

Vision Statement:  AAUW will be a powerful advocate 
and visible leader in equity and education through 
research, philanthropy and measurable change in 
critical areas impacting the lives of women and girls.  

 

http://aauw.org/GraduatetoaPayGap/index.cfm
http://www.wheaton-glenellynaauw.org/
mailto:prfogel@live.com
mailto:lkdesmarais@gmail.com
mailto:kjthacker@comcast.net%20%0dTreasurer
mailto:kjthacker@comcast.net%20%0dTreasurer


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

             

 

 

 

 

 

875 Roosevelt Road 

Glen Ellyn, IL  60137 

Phone (630)-942-9600                 

www.htsw.net 

 

 

 

 

A number of businesses, many owned or 
operated by members, contribute to our 
Branch publication costs by advertising in 
our newsletter.   Please support them by 
doing business with them when you can.  
Thank them when you see them. 
 



      
 

 
      Healthy, beautiful skin 
                

                 James J. Herrmann, M.D. 

                 Kelle Berggren, M.D. 

                 Ted Conrad, M.D. 

 
                 The Dermatology Institute 
                    199 Town Square Wheaton 

                    630 871 6690 dupagemedicalgroup.com 

 

        Belleza Skin Care Institute 
                    199 Town Square Wheaton 

                    630 547 5000 bellezaskincare.com 

 

 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 


